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RESOURCE COALITION





COALITION MEETING 

DRAFT MINUTES
Wednesday, April 15, 2020
10:30 – 12:30  

1. Opening 
· Acknowledgement of territories 
· Noted that this is a a joinly hosted meeting between the Coastal Family Resource Coalition and the Alberni Clayoquot Health Network. 

2. Introductions
3. Service updates and upcoming events / workshops/ trainings 
· Stacie Manson – SD70 is working with employees to provide care for children of essential service workers from 7:30-5 daily. Schedules are fluid so they are trying to adapt to needs of families 
· Zoe Ludwig – Want to get a brochure mailed out to houses on the coast and highlight opportunities for seniors; also working to create an iPad loaner program for seniors; working to get on the radio about these senior’s services and community services more broadly 
· Andrea McQuade – First DoT virtual council meeting was held April 14; proposed resiliency plan (Tofino COVID-19 Community Resilience and Recovery Plan) was discussed with Councils desire to see a response to inequity in community exacerbated by COVID-19. 

· Erika Goldt – Focusing on food access, the last weeks have been challenging but there has been lots of coordination between food banks and TUCG
· Pam Zwicker – The Plan mentioned by Andrea is a realistic way to look at how we need to move forward; many organizations on this CFRC call were brought up in discussion as collaborators in the plan. 
· Kelsey Rix – NTC has started community services for Ahousaht and will be rolling out service in Tla-o-qui-aht (Ty-Histanis but not yet Opitsaht) but there will be pre-screening and social distancing measures to help protect community health services workers and patients.
· Marcie DeWitt – ACHN has been working closely with community members in Alberni Valley noting gaps in information about service offerings especially with discrepancies in internet access; any updates that CFRC members have for their organizations should be sent to Marcie/Brooke/Brett. 

· Penny Cote - Update from ACRD, Josie Osborne will be communications spokesperson for west coast and Sharie Minions for the Alberni Valley; there are numerous radio interviews/connections between Sharie, Josie, Paul Hasselback etc to help raise public awareness 
· Brett Freake – CBT Education Awards are currently open until May 4th despite lack of clarity from universities about opening in the fall; He’s also working on pulling together all the different information bits (with Marcie and Brooke) and looking at using BCCRN funding that Jane Osborne mentioned to help give those without good access to information better access. 
4. COVID 19 Community Risk Analysis and Planning 
· Marcie and Brett led a collaborative planning session using Mural App to look at observable needs, opportunities, lessons learned, and a “wish list” around COVID 19.  
· The discussion focused on generating ideas in an idea bank, categorizing clear next steps on axes of “relative importance” and “relative difficulty,” as well as identifying priorities. 
· The group discussed the ideas aloud in the zoom conversation while recording them in the Mural App. The completed Mural was organized by Brett and Marcie following the meeting and can be accessed here 
5. Community Developer + Literacy Coordinator Updates  
The next meeting will be the first Wednesday of May. There is a Child and Youth Worker’s meeting tomorrow (April 16). 
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